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April 29, 2020 
 

 
Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dalzell: 
 
The Company and Union entered into Letter of Agreement 19-32, which temporarily expanded the premium eligibility 
provided under LA-19-17 to employees temporarily assigned to a Troubleman classification (includes: Transmission 
Troubleman – 50010431 and Troubleman – 50010432), which is set to expire on April 30, 2020. 
 
The Company and Union discussed that the current business need to attract qualified Troubleman, even for 
temporary assignments, within the Bay Area is still necessary and have agreed to extend the expiration date of LA-
19-32, under the same terms and conditions, to December 31, 2020. 
 
This agreement may be extended by mutual written agreement of the parties.  
 
 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
       PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 
 

          
       By:                                    
         Matthew Levy 

Senior Director  
 
 
The Union is in agreement. 
       LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
       BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 
 
 
               , 2020  By:                                            
         Tom Dalzell 
         Business Manager 
 
 

April 29th


	Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager

